
January and February, 2004 
 
Dear Pastor and Friends, 
 
We are happy to be back in the Philippines after 4 months in the states due to 
seeing my doctor and Donna's operation. Donna is doing fine but is not back to 
her normal strength yet. Continue to pray for her and for my kidneys, to improve 
in their functioning. 
 
We had our home church anniversary on January 25th. Our people worked to 
bring their friends. We had 8 visitors and 40 professions of faith. God honored 
our work for Him. Our people were encouraged. 
 
ASIA BAPTIST BIBLE COLLEGE had, Dr. Phil Stringer here for 2 weeks 
teaching on the Master level. The subject was 'CHRIST IN THE OLD 
TESTAMENT. WE HAD 23 PASTORS WHO ENROLLED. I AM PLANNING TO 
START ASIA BAPTIST BIBLE SEMINARY IN JULY 2004. This is a big step for 
me because I already have too much work to do. The need is great. This will help 
many more pastors. To do this I will need qualified teachers and pastors who will 
be willing to devote 2 or 3 weeks of teaching at our college. We are not able to 
pay you for your efforts. I will also need your help to house, feed them and 
provide transportation for the teachers. If you are qualified and willing to help the 
pastors and students in their education, please let me know soon. I need your 
help. 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support.  

• Pray for the new Asia Baptist Bible Seminary 
• Pray for the Asia Baptist Bible College graduation and fellowship March 9-

12 

 
Your missionary, 
Boyd & Donna Lyons �

 


